   At A Public Meeting

            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On the 1st day of November, 2010

Roll Call:                          Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
                                           George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman         

       

                               Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 



       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman                   
 

        

       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Also Present:
                   Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                               James W. Osborne, Town Engineer



       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                               Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Roseanne Smith from Orange Lake.  

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

Deleted # 8D. HIGHWAY: 


Road Dedication for Double “R” Equities, 

Madison Rose Court and Utopia Court

Deleted # 8E.  HIGHWAY


Candlestick Hill Drainage District:



    
I.

Resolution of Final Approval



    
II.

Final Order of Establishment

Deleted # 12.
PLANNING BOARD: 
Landscape Security

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on this agenda. 

5.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING; General Fund & Highway Budget 2011
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertising have been completed to hold this public hearing on the General Fund & Highway Budget 2011.
Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and the Town of Newburgh’s web page since October 26, 2010, it was advertised in the Sentinel on October 26, 2010 and in the Mid Hudson Times on October 27, 2010.

MOTION was made at 7:06 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Supervisor Booth said over the past several years he and the Town Board Members have worked hard to keep the taxes down for Town of Newburgh taxpayers. This Board recognizes that many members of the community are struggling to pay their mortgages to keep their homes while providing food for their families. They are trying to keep any price increases at a minimum. This year the Town’s preliminary budget of the General and Highway Funds provides for a tax increase of 1.9%.
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Supervisor Booth said if you have been following the newspapers, you know this is one of the lowest increases in the area. This is due in part to the Town Board’s quick response to economic changes. Early in 2008, they recognized that the economy was poised to take a dramatic downward turn. One of the most controllable costs is personnel with associated taxes and retirement costs. The Town Board asked all department heads to review their scheduling practices and reduce overtime as much as possible. During this period, our overtime dropped from $856,132.00 in 2007 to a projected total of $487,784.00 in 2010. This is a savings of over $400,000.00 a year when you factor in the added costs of Social Security and retirement. 

The Town Board also empowered Town department heads to reduce the amount of hours for part-time employees. This strategy saved the Town approximately $70,000.00 per year over the same period. Additionally, the Town Board carefully examined the need to replace employees as they resigned from the Town or retired. In many of these cases the positions remain unfilled. This is a tribute to our entire staff that pulled together during this difficult time to provide the same level of services at reduced costs to our taxpayers. We want to thank our department heads and all Town employees for their hard work and dedication in accomplishing these goals of embracing the concept of doing more with less. We would not have been able to keep the taxes as low as we have.

Although these measures were productive, our revenues, specifically mortgage taxes, Planning Board fees, sales tax, interest payments and building permits continued to plummet in 2009. This required the Town Board to take the additional painful measure of the layoff of employees. This measure saved the taxpayers an additional $400.000.00 per year. The Town Board spent many agonizing days and nights looking for alternate ways to accomplish saving money without lay offs, but it was clear that layoffs were the only measure that would provide a substantial amount of savings. 

Another area the Town Board saved was on equipment purchases. The Town is mandated to purchase equipment such as police vehicles. The Town Board elected to repair existing equipment and held departments accountable for maintaining their equipment. By utilizing a conservative approach, the Town has saved thousands of dollars on equipment purchases over the last few years.

The Town has been working diligently to pay down our outstanding debt. The total outstanding Town debt in 2000 was over 27 million dollars, which had accumulated over several administrations. The outstanding debt at the end of 2010 will total just over 11 million dollars. This is a decrease of 16 million dollars over the last 10 years. We are proud of the fact that we are not continuing the pattern of spending money that future generations will have to pay back. 
Supervisor Booth said while we were able to contain personnel costs, there are a number of expenditures that the Town cannot control. The single greatest change from 2010’s budget to 2011’s is employee benefits. The New York State Retirement fund increased their rates substantially for the next fiscal year. The Town’s budget in the area of the General and Highway Fund increased from 1.296 million dollars to 1.620 million dollars. This is an increase of $324,000.00 or 25 %. In addition the budget for health insurance increased from 2.73 million dollars to 2.91 million dollars. This is an increase of $180,000.00 or 7%. These two increases amount to over $500,000.00 of the total General & Highway Budget increase of $875,000.00 from the year 2010 to 2011. The balance of the budget increase is due primarily to salary increases. The Town of Newburgh and the CSEA agreed on a new 4 year contract that provides for a fair modest salary increase. We want to thank the CSEA for working with the Town Board to arrive at a reasonable contract. 
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The budget process for the last few years has been difficult and painful. This year was no exception. We have made the cuts that we felt were prudent. The Town Board and have reviewed the budget at length looking for places to make cuts and ways to keep the tax rates low. The Town Board did not want sacrifice services in the Town. We believe we accomplished our goal. 
Supervisor Booth asked the Town Board if they had any questions or comments regarding the 2011 Preliminary Budget. There were none. He then asked the public if they had any questions or comments in regard to this matter. 

Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked if the Town is creating any new jobs and are there any anticipated layoffs in the 2011 Budget. Mr. Corbin asked if there was a budget for the Department of Public Works. 
Supervisor Booth said there are no additional jobs besides the jobs. The Commissioner of Public Works is in the budget in place of the Department Head for Water Distribution. It is the equivalent to the salary and total benefit package. Mr. Booth said there are no anticipated layoffs for 2011.  

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. 

Councilwoman Greene also wanted to congratulate all Town Department Heads and Town of Newburgh employees because they have gone over and above with the Town watching such a tight budget. Mrs. Greene thanked Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, for watching things diligently and keeping the Town of Newburgh on track.

Councilman Piaquadio said the Town of Newburgh is doing more with less. The Town of Newburgh is keeping taxes down for the residents of the Town of Newburgh, which makes the Town of Newburgh a desirable place.  
Councilman Woolsey said the Town of Newburgh could keep taxes even lower if the Federal Government, the State and the County did not mandate additional taxes. Mr. Woolsey wanted to make the taxpayers of the Town of Newburgh aware that the Town does not have any control on these mandates, but the Town is fighting them all the way. 
Councilman Bello has concerns with the Town of Newburgh having to have a paid fire department, due to the lack of volunteers. He urged people to volunteer. Mr. Bello said an increase of a 1.9 budget is a gift. The City of Newburgh is anticipating an increase of 60 percent and the Town of New Windsor will have an increase of 36 percent.  

Supervisor Booth thanked Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, and everyone who gave their input for the 2011 Preliminary Budget.

MOTION was made at 7:19 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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6.
Code Compliance:


A.      Award for Removal of Unsafe Structure  (4 Balsam Lane)


Supervisor Booth said this unsafe structure has been on the books for awhile. Tom Dubetsky, the Public Safety Officer, has tried to negotiate with the owners and the financial institution holding a note to remove this single family wood frame structure located at 4 Balsam Lane in the Town of Newburgh without success. Mr. Booth asked Mr. Dubetsky to solicite three quotes which are as follows:

      BIDDER                                                         AMOUNT

1. Mighty Built Construction Company, Inc.

245 South Plank Road

Newburgh, NY 12550                                    $17,500.00

2.   LaMela & Sons, Inc.

PO Box 659 

Marlboro, NY 12542                                       $23,300.00 

3. Taylor

350 Neelytown Road

Montgomery, NY 12549                                $25,985.00

Supervisor Booth said Mr. Dubetsky contacted the Asbestos Corporation of America, New York State License number 2883, to remove the asbestos that is located in the building. 
Mr. Dubetsky said he has confirmed with the New York State Department of Labor that the Asbestos Corporation of America license is effective until the end of 2011.

Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Dubetsky if all of the companies who submitted quotes actually went inside the building to check for the asbestos. 

Mr. Dubetsky said an asbestos analysis contractor went into the building to do a full asbestos analysis report. A copy of the report was submitted to the above companies. 

Mr. Taylor asked Mr. Dubetsky if he has required insurance certificates from the above three companies.

Mr. Dubetsky said the insurance certificate will be provided when the company applies for the demolition permit. 
Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Dubetsky what the time frame was for doing this work. 

Mr. Dubetsky said once the approval is given and the project is awarded to a contractor, the contractor will be notified immediately in writing and at that time they will be instructed to apply for their demolition permit. When the permit is approved there is approximately a one week turn around time. 

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Taylor if the demolition will be completed in time for the cost of the demolition to be levied onto the 2011 property tax bills and will there be a lien placed on the property. 

Mr. Taylor said this would be a question for the Receiver of Taxes. There is no statutory provision for the placement of a lien.

Supervisor Booth said the Town records the violations with Code Compliance. 
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Councilwoman Greene asked the Assessor’s Office to flag this property.

Mr. Dubetsky said this matter does have a court date and there is an outstanding appearance ticket regarding this property.        

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to contract Mighty Built Construction Company, Inc. located at 245 South Plank Road, Newburgh, New York, to furnish and supply materials, labor and equipment for the completion of the removal of the single family house located at 4 Balsam Lane in the Town of Newburgh (SBL# 59-2-9.1) for the sum of $19,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said this project does not have to go out to bid because the cost of the contract is under $20,000.00.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.     Resolution Declaring Unsafe Building (Lakeside Road and Route 52)
Supervisor Booth said this building has been empty for some time. There have been several notices, violations and order to remedy sent to the realtor and Calico Inc. This building was formally a deli, but is now vacant. There are household items and other debris that has been left at the property. The Town has been unsuccessful in having the owners clean the property up. Mr. Booth has asked the Code Compliance Office to prepare a Resolution for an unsafe building, which will give the Town the authority to clean up the property of the debris as well as the landscaping. The Town will also block off the two entry ways to the property. The cost of this work and materials will be charged back to the property owner. Supervisor Booth said due to the debris being so close to the building it is also causing a fire hazard.  

Tom Dubetsky, the Safety Officer for the Town of Newburgh, said based on his inspection today of the site,  there is a hazard for the safety of the residents in the area. The windows and doorway is not securely boarded. He said there is a day care nursery across the street, a motel on one side of the vacant building and a church on the other side. The vacant building is unsightly and affects their quality of life. The building located at 429 South Plank Road, in the Town of Newburgh, is in violation of Sub-Section 2 Article I of the Building Code of the Town of Newburgh.   
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution Determining Unsafe Buildings and Order to Make Safe or Remove the Building Located at 429 South Plank Road, Newburgh New York. (Section 47, Block 1, Lot 39.1). There will be a public hearing regarding this matter on November 15, 2010 at 7:30 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7.
ASSESSOR: Certiorari Settlements


A.
ARMF
Supervisor Booth said Hacker & Murphy sent the Town of Newburgh a proposed Consent Judgment, and a refund liability chart showing the approximate refund that will be due under the proposed settlement for ARMF Realty, LLC (Route 52) real property tax assessment appeal. Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, is in support of this settlement. The Consent Judgment provides for a reduction in the assessed value by $101,700.00 for 2009 and 2010. The chart shows that the total refund liability for the Town, excluding special districts and the fire district, will be approximately $1,148.19 for 2010 taxes paid based on the 
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2009 assessment. An additional refund liability of $1,148.19 is shown for the 2011 taxes to be paid based on the 2010 assessment, although the Consent Judgment provides alternatively for the adjustment of those taxes. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL# 60-3-12 ARMF Realty, LLC (South Plank Road-NYS Route 52), Index Numbers 7771/09; 8226/10. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
5031 Route 9W Realty, Inc. 
Supervisor Booth said Hacker & Murphy sent the Town of Newburgh a proposed Consent Judgment, and a refund liability chart, showing the approximate refund that will be due under the proposed settlement for 5031 Route 9W Realty, Inc.  real property tax assessment appeal. Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, is in support of this settlement. The Consent Judgment provides for a reduction in the assessed value by $54,200.00 for 2009 and 2010. The chart shows that the total refund liability for the Town, excluding special and fire district, will be approximately $600.92 for 2010 taxes paid based on the 2009 assessment. An additional refund liability of $600.92 is shown for the 2011 taxes to be paid based on the 2010 assessment, although the Consent Judgment provides alternatively for the adjustment of those taxes. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 80-5-16.1. 5031 Route 9W Realty, Inc. (NYS Route 9W) Index Numbers 7630/09; 8143/10. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
HIGHWAY
A.
Bid Package for Single Axle Truck
Supervisor Booth said $160,000.00 was budgeted in 2010 for a Heavy Duty Single-Axle Plow/Sander Truck. Mr. Booth said James LaColla, the Head Mechanic, and Darrell Benedict, the Highway Superintendent, have prepared a bid package for the Town of Newburgh to purchase this truck.
Councilman Woolsey asked to schedule a meeting with himself, Supervisor Booth, Mr. Benedict and Mr. LaColla to review the final specifications. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked if the truck that will be purchased is replacing an existing truck or will it be added to the fleet. 

Councilman Woolsey said this truck will replace an existing truck. He said the Town purchases a new truck every year and phases out an existing truck that is around 20 years old. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 26, 2010 submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to go out to bid for a Heavy Duty Single-Axle Plow/Sander Truck. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  
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DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked what the delivery time is for this type of truck.

Councilman Woolsey said it could take up to one year. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
Fall Leaf and Brush Pickup
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated October 27, 2010, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, for the 2010 Fall Leaf and Brush Pick-up. The pick-up will be for the week of November 15th through November 18th, 2010 and November 19th for calls. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said the Town will pick up bagged leaves in clear bags and brush tied into bundles no larger than four feet.

Councilman Piaquadio said he will put the leaf pick-up on the Town of Newburgh’s website. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
C.
Surplus Material
Supervisor Booth said the Highway Department has logs from the 2010 snow storm that has already been declared surplus by the Town of Newburgh. It was put out to bid July 20, 2010 with a bid opening on August 10, 2010 at 2:00 p.m. There were no bids submitted. Russell Bergenn of West Hurley, New York, offered to pay $100.00 to remove the wood from the Highway Department by January 1, 2011. Mary Taylor, Attorney for the Town, had concerns with moving the logs with them possibly being contaminate with the Ash Beetle. Supervisor Booth called the DEC and they confirmed that Orange County is not one of the flagged areas and the logs could be moved to Ulster County. 
Councilwoman Greene asked if Mr. Bergenn has to have insurance to remove the logs from Town property. 

Supervisor Booth said Mr. Bergenn will sign a general release form, which is the same procedure followed by Town residents who also removed wood the Town collected from the 2010 snow storm. 
Councilman Woolsey asked when Mr. Bergenn will pay the $100.00.

Supervisor Booth said the money will be paid before the wood is removed. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated October 27, 2010, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to sell Russell Bergenn from West Hurley, New York the surplus logs that are at the Highway Department for the sum of $100.00. He will have all the logs removed from Highway by January 1, 2011. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

D.
Tabled Item from October 27, 2010: Road Dedication for Double “R” Equities. Madison Rose Court and Utopia Court
This item was dropped from this agenda.
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E.
Candlestick Hill Drainage District:


i.   Resolution of Final Approval
This item was dropped from this agenda.

ii. Final Order of Establishment
This item was dropped from this agenda.
9.   
POLICE/ANIMAL CONTROL:



A.
T-93 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated October 22, 2010, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney, to pay veterinarian vouchers submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital for the month of September 2010 in the amount of $885.14. The balance in this account after this invoice is paid will be $3,717.66. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said Chief Mahoney has checked the invoice totals to the quoted price prior to submitting these vouchers.
Councilman Woolsey questioned invoice number 996639 in the amount of $311.40.

All of the Board Members reviewed the invoice. 

Supervisor Booth said both the T-93 and the T-94 accounts are donation accounts and the Town’s tax-payers do not pay for any of these services.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B.
T-94 Withdrawal
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 22, 2010, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney, to pay veterinarian services submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital for the month of September 2010 in the amount of $887.72. The balance in this account after these invoices are paid will be $87,341.18. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.
RESOLUTION OF DESIGNATION AND DETERMINATION for Local Law Amending Zoning – “Residential Lot Areas”


Supervisor Booth said a public hearing was held on this Local Law amending zoning on Residential Lot Areas on October 18, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. Action was not taken at that time because the Town was waiting for the recommendations from the County Planning Department and The Town of Newburgh Planning Board. The 30 day waiting period has passed. 


Mr. Taylor said the Town has received comments from the Orange County Planning Department and The Town of Newburgh Planning Board. 


Supervisor Booth said the recommendations that the Town received were all favorable for the adoption of this local law. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination: Adoption of a Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Residential Lot Areas. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
11.
RESOLUTION APPROVING THE LOCAL LAW Amending Zoning – “Residential Lot Areas”


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 8 of 2010-Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Residential Lot Areas. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.
PLANNING BOARD: Landscape Security


This item was dropped from this agenda. 
13.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS


Town Clerk Zarutskie said Tuesday, November 2nd, is Election Day. The Poles will be open from 6:00 a.m. until 9:00 p.m. He assured everyone that the new voting machines are user friendly. Mr. Zarutskie urged everyone to vote.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Clerk’s Office will be open this coming Saturday, November 6th from 9:00 a.m. until noon. He also said Veteran’s Day is Thursday, November 11th. There will be a ceremony at the Town Hall at 11 a.m. Mr. Zarutskie said World War 1 ended at the 11th hour on the 11th day of the 11th month. He said our Veterans gave years of their lives to allow us to be free and he asked everyone to give a few minutes of their time to attend this service. Town Clerk Zarutskie said the American Legion Post is having a roast beef dinner on Saturday, November 13th from 3:00 p.m. until 5:30 p.m. 

Councilwoman Greene said that Cronomer Valley Ladies Auxiliary is having their annual Election Day dinner on November 2nd starting at 4:30 p.m. until 7:30 p.m. They are preparing ham and turkey with all of the trimmings. Take out orders are also available. Tickets are $15.00 for adults, $13.00 for seniors and children six and under are $6.00. 

Councilman Piaquadio said he is opposed to candidates who are running for offices marring their opponents and the negative advertising that is being printed.   


Councilwoman Greene and Councilman Piaquadio both agreed that candidates should inform the public of what they are going to do to improve things. 


Councilman Woolsey said he received an email from a retired Police Officer chastising the Town Board for not attending the retirement ceremony dinner for three retiring Police Officers. He said this Board is proud of their finest. Mr. Woolsey said he did not know about this retirement dinner until after it was over.  He was told it was his duty to find out about the dinner. Mr. Woolsey said he has dedicated a lot of years and time with doing things concerning the P.B.A. He said everyone may have a different title, but the goal for all is we are here to service the public as one unit. It is his opinion that an invitation would have been sent to the people they wanted to attend. 
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Supervisor Booth said that none of the Town Board Members received an invitation and they all heard about the retirement dinner after the fact.

All of the Town Board Members agreed.


Supervisor Booth said the newest scam in the Town of Newburgh is directed toward our Senior Citizens. They are being sent a mailer accompanied by a check in the amount of $4,875.00 payable to the person of whom it was mailed. The letter is from Melina Trust Service & Financial Service announcing the final notice and congratulations that they are the winner of this sweepstakes, entitling you to the amount of $250,000.00 US dollars. (The scam is run out of Canada) They are asking the recipient to send back $4,450.00 check back to them. This matter is being handled by the Town of Newburgh Police Department. Supervisor Booth advised if something seems too good to be true it probably is. 
14.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Roland Tompkins, Vermont Drive, is here tonight with concerns with the intersection of Vermont and Maine Drive. He said that no one from the Greenwood Development stops at that stop sign. It is his opinion that this is a dangerous intersection and worries about the children waiting at the school bus stop. He asked what approach he should take for action to be taken.

Supervisor Booth said he should write a letter with his concerns and address it to either his office or the Chief of Police. Mr. Booth said he will also talk to Chief Mahoney about this situation. 


Peter Calvano, Kings Hill Road, asked why the Parks and Recreation fees, in the budget, are lower than last year and not higher. It is his opinion that it is difficult to read the budget. He asked about the budget for swimming and asked when the swimming is used. Mr. Calvano asked where the funds paid by developers go. He also commented on the trees that are located at the entrance of the soccer fields located at Cronomer Hill Park. It is his opinion they should be removed and benches should be installed for viewing the soccer games. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town Board is being conservative. Recreation was budgeted $60,000.00 in 2009 and collected $70,158.00. They are budget $60,000.00 for 2010 and 2011. The actual to date for 2010 is $69,097.00. Mr. Booth said the swimming is budgeted for the summer camps and the developers’ fees collected for recreation are deposited into a reserve fund. Mr. Booth said the removal of the trees located near the entrance to the soccer fields come under the jurisdiction of the County.   

Bill Zoutis, Kings Hill Road, said the mine on Kings Hill Road is in full operation and the trucks are still using the Newburgh portion of Kings Hill Road. It is his opinion that it is a dangerous situation. He was told that six to twelve trucks would use Kings Hill Road to enter and exit the mine per day. He said the number of trucks using the road is much greater. Several of the trucks were ticketed and this matter is now in the courts. Mr. Zoutis would like this matter resolved. 

Supervisor Booth said the tickets issued fall under the Constitutional Law and the Town Judges will make those decisions. The Town of Montgomery was granted approval on the design for the bridge over the aqueduct and hopefully it will resolves the amount of trucks using the Town of Newburgh portion of Kings Hill Road. 


Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none, he then thanked everyone for coming. 
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15.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:26 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
